CITY CLERK'S DEPARTMENT
Access to Information & Privacy Division

File No.: 04-1000-20-2021-180

September 16, 2021

s.22(1)

Dear S-22(1)

Re: Request for Access to Records under the Freedom of Information and Protection
of Privacy Act (the “Act”)

| am responding to your request dated March 25, 2021 under the Freedom of Information and
Protection of Privacy Act, (the Act), for:

Records related to correspondence between Jobi Tabamo
(Jobi.Tabamo@vancouver.ca) and any other persons (either working for the City
of Vancouver or another party) concerning the bus stop located at 66 West
Cordova Street and SR #1543398. Date range: January 1, 2012 to March 25, 2021.

All responsive records are attached. Some information in the records has been severed,
(blacked out), under s.15(1)(l) and s.22(1) of the Act. You can read or download these sections
here: http://www.bclaws.ca/EPLibraries/bclaws new/document/ID/freeside/96165 00.

Under section 52 of the Act, and within 30 business days of receipt of this letter, you may ask
the Information & Privacy Commissioner to review any matter related to the City’s response to
your FOI request by writing to: Office of the Information & Privacy Commissioner,
info@oipc.bc.ca or by phoning 250-387-5629.

If you request a review, please provide the Commissioner’s office with: 1) the request number
(#04-1000-20-2021-180); 2) a copy of this letter; 3) a copy of your original request; and 4)
detailed reasons why you are seeking the review.

Yours truly,
Cobi Falconer, FOI Case Manager, for
[Signature on file]

Barbara J. Van Fraassen, BA
Director, Access to Information & Privacy

Barbara.vanfraassen@vancouver.ca
453 W. 12th Avenue Vancouver BC V5Y 1V4

City Hall 453 West 12th Avenue Vancouver BC V5Y 1V4 vancouver.ca
City Clerk's Department tel: 604.829.2002 fax: 604.873.7419



*If you have any questions, please email us at foi@vancouver.ca and we will respond to you as
soon as possible. Or you can call the FOI Case Manager at 604.871.6584.

Encl.
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James Liu | Engineering Assistant
Development and Major Projects Branch
T: 604-829-9746

E: james.liu@vancouver.ca

<image001.png>

Please apply for Temporary Special Zone permits seven business days in advance. You must conclude and pay for your
permit by 10:00 am four working days in advance of the permit start date to
allow for scheduling and installation of temporary signage.

From: Tabamo, Jobi

Sent: Friday, September 13, 2019 9:27 AM
To: Street Use Review

Subject: RE: TZ- 2019-03575

Morning James,

Based on the feedback we received from CMBC operators, it is unsafe for the passengers exiting the rear doors. We
provide a 2m x 1.5m space for passenger landing exiting the rear doors. I've attached an image that illustrates the
required space for door clearances. Is the applicant able to confirm these clearances?

Thanks,

Jobi Tabamo

Transit Design | Transportation Design Branch
City of Vancouver

jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca

From: Street Use Review

Sent: Friday, September 13, 2019 8:39 AM

To: Tabamo, Jobi

Cc: Boddeveld, Rene; Leong, Michael; Street Use Review
Subject: FW: TZ- 2019-03575

Good morning Jobi,

We just received this email from the applicant stating the bus location is fine as is (see attached photos).
Can you advise as to what needs to be changed?

Thanks,

James Liu | Engineering Assistant
Development and Major Projects Branch
T: 604-829-9746

E: james.liu@vancouver.ca
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Please apply for Temporary Special Zone permits seven business days in advance. You must conclude and pay for your
permit by 10:00 am four working days in advance of the permit start date to
allow for scheduling and installation of temporary signage.

From: cityw [mailto:cityw@intergate.ca]
Sent: Friday, September 13, 2019 6:51 AM
To: Street Use Review

Subject: RE: TZ- 2019-03575

Hi James,

| took alooked at the scaffolding that is there. | have attached some photos as well. Asfar aswhat | told you
we would be doing we followed it exactly as we said we would. | watched afew buses drive by and none of
them had any problem with the doors opening. Please advise what you think the best solution for this
problem would be and we will get it fixed asap.

Thank you very much,
Matteo

Sent from my Bell Samsung device over Canadas largest network.

-------- Original message --------

From: Street Use Review <StreetUseReview@vancouver.ca>

Date: 2019-09-10 12:27 (GMT-08:00)

To: cityw <cityw@intergate.ca>, Street Use Review <StreetUseReview@vancouver.ca>
Subject: RE: TZ- 2019-03575

Hello Matteo,

Please be advised your permit is ready to be paid online through POSSE.
Find attached a copy of the permit invoice for your record.

Thanks,

James Liu | Engineering Assistant
Development and Major Projects Branch
T: 604-829-9746

E: james.liu@vancouver.ca

<image001.png>
Please apply for Temporary Special Zone permits seven business days in advance. You must conclude and pay for your

permit by 10:00 am four working days in advance of the permit start date to
allow for scheduling and installation of temporary signage.
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From: cityw [mailto:cityw@intergate.ca]
Sent: Tuesday, September 10, 2019 12:20 PM
To: Street Use Review

Subject: RE: TZ- 2019-03575

Thank you. Did the process of applying already and had sent photos before. Do | need to do this step again?
The file number for my request was TZ-2019-03575.

Matteo

Sent from my Bell Samsung device over Canadas largest network.

-------- Original message --------

From: Street Use Review <StreetUseReview@vancouver.ca>

Date: 2019-09-10 12:08 (GMT-08:00)

To: cityw <cityw@intergate.ca>, Street Use Review <StreetUseReview@vancouver.ca>
Subject: RE: TZ- 2019-03575

Make sure you have openings throughout the scaffolding as emergency exits, not just for the bus stop.
Use the link below to sign up for an online account and apply for your permit.
http://vancouver.ca/permits/apply/L ogin.aspx

Once completed, notify me and | can create your permit for you to pay online.

Thanks,

James Liu | Engineering Assistant
Development and Major Projects Branch
T: 604-829-9746

E: james.liu@vancouver.ca

<image001.png>

Please apply for Temporary Special Zone permits seven business days in advance. You must conclude and pay for your
permit by 10:00 am four working days in advance of the permit start date to
allow for scheduling and installation of temporary signage.

From: cityw [mailto:cityw@intergate.ca]
Sent: Tuesday, September 10, 2019 11:48 AM
To: Street Use Review

Subject: RE: TZ- 2019-03575

Yeswewill have 5' of walkway for pedestrians and should be 2' feet from the curb. Asfor the bus stop we
plan on leaving the exterior side open for people exiting the bus to walk underneath.
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Matteo

Sent from my Bell Samsung device over Canada's largest network.

-------- Original message --------

From: Street Use Review <StreetUseReview@vancouver.ca>

Date: 2019-09-10 11:32 (GMT-08:00)

To: cityw <cityw@intergate.ca>, Street Use Review <StreetUseReview@vancouver.ca>
Subject: RE: TZ- 2019-03575

Matteo,

Will you be able to keep 5 of pedestrian walkway in the scaffolding.
The scaffolding must be 2 back from the curb.
Also please comment as to how you plan on addressing the bus stop outside this location.

Thanks,

James Liu | Engineering Assistant
Development and Major Projects Branch
T: 604-829-9746

E: James.liu@vancouver.ca

<image001.png>

Please apply for Temporary Special Zone permits seven business days in advance. You must conclude and pay for your
permit by 10:00 am four working days in advance of the permit start date to
allow for scheduling and installation of temporary signage.

From: cityw [mailto:cityw@intergate.ca]
Sent: Tuesday, September 10, 2019 11:28 AM
To: Street Use Review

Subject: RE: TZ- 2019-03575

The scaffolding will be up for 3 weeks. Attached is a photo of where the scaffolding will be located as well
as an example of the type of scaffolding it will be.

Matteo serka

Sent from my Bell Samsung device over Canada's largest network.

-------- Original message --------

From: Street Use Review <StreetUseReview@vancouver.ca>

Date: 2019-09-10 11:21 (GMT-08:00)

To: cityw <cityw@intergate.ca>, Street Use Review <StreetUseReview@vancouver.ca>
Subject: RE: TZ- 2019-03575
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Hello Matteo,

How long will the scaffolding be up for, duration wise.
Also please provide drawings.

Thanks,

James Liu | Engineering Assistant
Development and Major Projects Branch
T: 604-829-9746

E: James.liu@vancouver.ca

<image001.png>

Please apply for Temporary Special Zone permits seven business days in advance. You must conclude and pay for your
permit by 10:00 am four working days in advance of the permit start date to
allow for scheduling and installation of temporary signage.

From: cityw [mailto:cityw@intergate.ca]
Sent: Tuesday, September 10, 2019 11:17 AM
To: Street Use Review

Subject: RE: TZ- 2019-03575

Hi James,

This scaffolding is purely for pedestrian safety. | was hoping to have it installed tomorrow Wednesday
september 10 between 7am and 12pm. It should not take longer then a couple hoursto install.

Matteo serka

Sent from my Bell Samsung device over Canada's largest network.

-------- Original message --------

From: Street Use Review <StreetUseReview@vancouver.ca>

Date: 2019-09-10 11:08 (GMT-08:00)

To: cityw <cityw@intergate.ca>, Street Use Review <StreetUseReview@vancouver.ca>
Subject: RE: TZ- 2019-03575

Hello Mateo,

Will you be working off of this scaffolding? If so, we require stamped and approved Engineering drawings of the
scaffold.

If the scaffold is only for pedestrian protection then drawings don t need to be stamped by an Engineer.

Also please provide dates and times in which you need it installed for.

Thanks,
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From: "Liu, James" <James.Liu@vancouver.ca>
To: "Tabamo, Jobi" <Jobi.Tabamo@yvancouver.ca>
CC: "Boddeveld, Rene" <rene.boddeveld@vancouver.ca>
"Leong, Michael" <Michael.Leong@vancouver.ca>
Date: 9/12/2019 4:47:40 PM
Subject: RE: Stop 58125 - EB W Cordova St FS Abbott St
Attachments: image001.png
image002.png

Hi Jobi,

When | spoke to the applicant, he said he was going to have the scaffolding company out tomorrow
to address it asap.

That said, I'm not sure as to what time they would have the work completed by.

Thanks,

James Liu | Engineering Assistant
Development and Major Projects Branch
T: 604-829-9746

E: james.liu@vancouver.ca

Please apply for Temporary Special Zone permits seven business days in advance. You must
conclude and pay for your permit by 10:00 am four working days in advance of the permit start date
to

allow for scheduling and installation of temporary signage.
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From: Tabamo, Jobi

Sent: Thursday, September 12, 2019 4:05 PM

To: Liu, James

Cc: Boddeveld, Rene; Leong, Michael

Subject: RE: Stop 58125 - EB W Cordova St FS Abbott St

Hi James,

Appreciate the update. Do you have a confirmed timeline on when the scaffolding will be set back?
In case it can’t be fixed right away, a temporary bus stop would need to be prepared.

Thanks

Jobi Tabamo
Transit Design | Transportation Design Branch
City of Vancouver

jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca

From: Liu, James

Sent: Thursday, September 12, 2019 3:45 PM

To: Tabamo, Jobi

Cc: Boddeveld, Rene; Reese, Al; Leong, Michael

Subject: RE: Stop 58125 - EB W Cordova St FS Abbott St

Hi Jobi,

| just spoke to the permit applicant, Matteo Serka, about the scaffolding and he stated he will have
it fixed asap.

As per his permit conditions, his set up should not impede in any way onto the bus stop.

His project is scheduled to run from September 11 to October 2.
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Please let me know if there is any issues moving forward.

Thanks,

James Liu | Engineering Assistant
Development and Major Projects Branch
T: 604-829-9746

E: james.liu@vancouver.ca

Please apply for Temporary Special Zone permits seven business days in advance. You must
conclude and pay for your permit by 10:00 am four working days in advance of the permit start date
to

allow for scheduling and installation of temporary signage.

From: Tabamo, Jobi

Sent: Thursday, September 12, 2019 2:56 PM

To: Reese, Al; Boddeveld, Rene

Cc: Leong, Michael

Subject: RE: Stop 58125 - EB W Cordova St FS Abbott St
Importance: High

Hi Al & Rene,

We received this notice from CMBC regarding work being done at bus stop #58125 (EB W

Cordova FS Abbott). Do you have a timeline for this project? And which area of the block does the
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work cover?

Thanks,

Jobi Tabamo
Transit Design | Transportation Design Branch
City of Vancouver

jobi.tabamo@yvancouver.ca

From: Wall, Les [mailto:Les.Wall@coastmountainbus.com]
Sent: Thursday, September 12, 2019 1:46 PM

To: Tabamo, Jobi

Cc: Leong, Michael

Subject: FW: Stop 58125 - EB W Cordova St FS Abbott St
Importance: High

Hi Jobi,

As per the email below from our Operations, it sounds as though there is work at this stop that is
interfering with the bus stop operations. Has CoV approved it? We had no prior knowledge of any
timeframe hgere.

Les

From: Special Events CMBC <special.events@coastmountainbus.com>
City of Vancouver - FOI 2021-180 - Page 20 of 104



Sent: Wednesday, September 11, 2019 12:09 PM

To: Wall, Les <Les.Wall@coastmountainbus.com>

Cc: Special Events CMBC <special.events@coastmountainbus.com>
Subject: Stop 58125 - EB W Cordova St FS Abbott St

Good afternoon Les,

Car 07 (Pat Croze) just phoned and apparently there is scaffolding at this location and he says it is
unsafe for passengers unloading from the back doors.

He says it appears it is going to be there for a while.

Are you aware of any work being done here or has anyone contacted you?

He was requesting we relocate this stop further east however it is a taxi zone from 22:00-05:00
nightly.

PATRICIA SCHWAB
Operations Logistics Coordinator

T:778.593.5774 | coastmountainbus.com <http://www.coastmountainbus.com/>

Coast Mountain Bus Company

#7740 — 132nd Street, Surrey, BC, V3W 4M9 Canada

This e-mail and any attachments may contain confidential and privileged information. If you are not
the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail, delete this e-mail and
destroy any copies. Any dissemination or use of this information by a person other than the
intended recipient is unauthorized and may be illegal.
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From: "Leong, Michael" <Michael.Leong@vancouver.ca>
To: "Tabamo, Jobi" <Jobi.Tabamo@vancouver.ca>
Date: 12/5/2019 5:03:47 PM
Subject: FW: EB Cordova FS Abbott - bus stop placement

Jay Vidler is from Westbank Corp, which is involved in both buildings.

Michael Leong, P.Eng.

Transit Design Engineer | Transportation Design Branch
320-507 W Broadway, Vancouver BC | V5Z 0B4
604.871.6664 | michael.leong@vancouver.ca

From: info gastown.org [mailto:info@gastown.org]

Sent: Monday, November 18, 2019 12:06 PM

To: Colin Ross; Jay Vidler; Leong, Michael

Subject: RE: EB Cordova FS Abbott - bus stop placement

Thank you Colin, appreciate you brief summary. As | understand Michael s reason against the temporary location, |
100% agree with your arguments as | have experienced similar situations as a guest at Tuc Craft Kitchen.

Michael, let’s keep this conversation going to work on alternatives. We have been loosing too many of our small
businesses and restaurants in the city, let’s support the ones that are still standing, trying to make a living — and that
come with its own challenges on the Downtown Eastside — as we all know.

I am happy to facilitate a meeting to discuss this further — please advise what we can do to reach a solution we can all
live with.

Best

Stefanie

Stefanie Schulz

Executive Director

Gastown Business Improvement Society
info@gastown.org

604.683.5650

From: Colin Ross <colin@tuccraftkitchen.com>

Sent: November 18, 2019 11:51 AM

To: info gastown.org <info@gastown.org>; Jay Vidler <Jay@westbankcorp.com>; Leong, Michael
<Michael.Leong@vancouver.ca>

Subject: Re: EB Cordova FS Abbott - bus stop placement

Hi Stefanie,

| would ask that we keep the discussion for a good solution for all parties moving forward instead of defaulting to the
past location as best, which it is not in many ways.

The location outside 60 West Cordova generates many significant issues as far as security & business viability
including:
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To: colin@tuccraftkitchen.com; jay@westbankcorp.com; info gastown.org <info@gastown.org>
Subject: EB Cordova FS Abbott - bus stop placement
Importance: High

Hi everyone,

As mentioned yesterday, | am hoping we can meet outside Tuc Craft Kitchen at 10:30 am tomorrow (November 13th)
to walk through the constraints we are facing at the EB Cordova FS Abbott bus stop. My apologies for the late invite
as | have just returned to the office, so please let me know if this time does not work for you, and we can arrange for
a better time at the moment, | am fairly available Tuesday afternoon.

Thanks and regards,

Michael Leong, P.Eng.

Transit Design Engineer | Transportation Design Branch
320-507 W Broadway, Vancouver BC | V5Z 0B4
604.871.6664 | michael.leong@vancouver.ca
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From: "Leong, Michael" <Michael.Leong@vancouver.ca>
To: "Tabamo, Jobi" <Jobi.Tabamo@vancouver.ca>
Date: 11/12/2019 4:49:20 PM
Subject: RE: #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott) - email to BIA

Hey Jobi,

I've spoken to Stefanie at the BIA as well as Colin at Tuc to update them that we will be relocating the stops back to
the original locations for Monday. You can now respond to the Hansen cases. Let me know if there are any
particularly difficult ones.

Just FYI only, | am planning to meet Colin, Stefanie, and Jay (from Westbank, not sure which building) to discuss.
Thanks,

Michael Leong, P.Eng.

Transit Design Engineer | Transportation Design Branch
320-507 W Broadway, Vancouver BC | V5Z 0B4
604.871.6664 | michael.leong@vancouver.ca

From: Tabamo, Jobi

Sent: Friday, November 08, 2019 1:50 PM

To: Leong, Michael

Subject: #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott) - email to BIA

Hello,

I m following up with you regarding the bus stop #58125 in front of Tuc Craft Kitchen. We took the opportunity of
construction taking place at this bus stop location, to trial and evaluate the stop being relocated to the southwest
corner of W Cordova and Abbott St. In the month and a half that this stop has been active, we ve received feedback
of operational concerns as well as security issues at the residential building adjacent to the stop.

As we will continue to explore options for this location, we will be placing the stop back to its previous location.

*is there anything additional | should add to this?
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From: "Wall, Les" <Les.Wall@coastmountainbus.com>
To: "Tabamo, Jobi" <Jobi.Tabamo@vancouver.ca>
CC: '"Bell, Jonathan" <Jonathan.Bell@coastmountainbus.com>
Date: 11/18/2019 7:46:32 AM
Subject: RE: #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott) - Follow Up

As far as | know this has been completed for today.

Les

From: Tabamo, Jobi <Jobi.Tabamo@vancouver.ca>

Sent: Friday, November 15, 2019 1:18 PM

To: Wall, Les <Les.Wall@coastmountainbus.com>

Subject: RE: #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott) - Follow Up

Hi Les,
Is there an update on if the stop will be re-implemented FS by Monday, Nov. 18?

Thanks
Jobi

From: Wall, Les [mailto:Les.Wall@coastmountainbus.com]
Sent: Wednesday, November 13, 2019 2:34 PM

To: Liew, Tony

Cc: Tabamo, Jobi; Bell, Jonathan

Subject: RE: #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott) - Follow Up
Importance: High

This is short notice as you know.
Jonathan | will issue a WO to have this done for Monday, Nov. 18th. Do the best you can.
Thanks,

Les

From: Liew, Tony <Tony.Liew@coastmountainbus.com>
Sent: Wednesday, November 13, 2019 1:45 PM

To: Wall, Les <Les.Wall@coastmountainbus.com>
Subject: FW: #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott) - Follow Up

Les,
Can you make this happen

Tony Liew
Operations Logistic Advisor - TComm
Coast Mountain Bus Company
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Subject: RE: #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott) - Follow Up

Hi Tony,

Just following up regarding stop #58125, is this bus zone still located at the NS Abbott location?
Thanks

Jobi Tabamo | Transit Designer, Transportation Design Branch

604.829.9860 | jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca

From: Tabamo, Jobi

Sent: Friday, October 25, 2019 3:53 PM

To: 'Liew, Tony'

Subject: RE: #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott) - Follow Up

Afternoon Tony,
Thanks for the feedback. Is November 1st the end date for this temp stop?
Have a great weekend!

Jobi Tabamo | Transit Design. Transportation Design Branch

604.829.9860 | jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca

From: Liew, Tony [mailto:Tony.Liew@coastmountainbus.com]
Sent: Thursday, October 10, 2019 8:06 AM

To: Tabamo, Jobi

Subject: RE: #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott) - Follow Up

Hi Jobi,

Here are some of the feedbacks | got from road Supervisors -relocated stop at EB Cordova NS Abbott.

PROS of new location:

1/ Frontage at the new stop is nicer esthetically and less homeless seem to gather on that side of the street.

2/ Do not have to worry about relocation and closures at the former stop far-side as it appears that construction
on the heritage building on the north side of Cordova FS Abbott will be ongoing for quite a while.

CONS of new location:

1/ When stops are NS of an intersection, regular car and truck traffic can impede coaches accessing the stop if they
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This e-mail and any attachments may contain confidential and privileged information. If you are not the
intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail, delete this e-mail and destroy any
copies. Any dissemination or use of thisinformation by a person other than the intended recipient is
unauthorized and may beillegal.

This e-mail and any attachments may contain confidential and privileged information. If you are not the
intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail, delete this e-mail and destroy any
copies. Any dissemination or use of thisinformation by a person other than the intended recipient is
unauthorized and may beillegal.

This e-mail and any attachments may contain confidential and privileged information. If you are not
the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail, delete this e-mail and
destroy any copies. Any dissemination or use of this information by a person other than the
intended recipient is unauthorized and may be illegal.
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From: "Traffic Operations" <traffic.operations@vancouver.ca>
To: "Sibley, Marc" <Marc.Sibley@vancouver.ca>
"Hatton, Rommel" <Rommel.Hatton@vancouver.ca>
"Sandhu, Bhapinder" <Bhapinder.Sandhu@vancouver.ca>
CC: 'Traffic - Temporary Permit Decals" <Traffic.Decals@vancouver.ca>
"Tabamo, Jobi" <Jobi.Tabamo@yvancouver.ca>
Date: 11/18/2019 10:16:48 AM
Subject: WO#1144532; TO Temp Bus Zone Removal - Cordova at Abbott St
Attachments: #58125 - temp relocation.pdf

WO#1144532 created for this request from Jobi Tabamo.
Paperwork will be delivered to TO Office shortly for review.
Charge #NEM1084837.

Thanks,
Oliver Thomas
Traffic, Electrical Operations & Design Branch

City of Vancouver | 604.871.6258

From: Tabamo, Jobi

Sent: Monday, November 18, 2019 9:33 AV

To: Traffic Operations

Subject: RE: #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott)

Morning Ops,

We are now set to end this temporary bus stop location. As CMBC has re-implemented the stop to FS Abbott, please
remove the temporary bus zone signs (RB 56-8) and uncover the existing (RB 55-1) signs. The 4 twin meters are to be
unhooded as well. If possible, may we have the temp bus zone removed by Friday to restore parking and to avoid
confusion for transit customers.

| ve attached the original sign plan for reference.

Costs can be charged to NEM1084837.

Thank you

Jobi Tabamo | Transit Designer, Transportation Design Branch

604.829.9860 | jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca

From: Tabamo, Jobi
Sent: Wednesday, September 25, 2019 1:10 PM
To: Traffic Operations
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Cc: Hatton, Rommel; Sibley, Marc; Leong, Michael
Subject: #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott)
Importance: High

Hello Ops,
Please see this sign plan for a temporary bus zone relocation for stop #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott)

Due to construction in front of existing stop #58125, we are relocating this stop to (EB W Cordova NS Abbott) In
coordination with CMBC, we will be installing temporary bus zone signage to existing lamp standards (8/1, 6/1) as
well an existing post & sleeve. There are 4 twin meters that need to be hooded. | apologize for the short notice but
CMBC has already relocated the bus stop to NS Abbott this morning. May we request to have signage installed as
soon as possible to accommodate this stop.

Costs can be charged to account NEM1084837
Thanks

Jobi Tabamo

Transit Design | Transportation Design Branch

City of Vancouver
jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca
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Jobi Tabamo | Transit Designer, Transportation Design Branch

604.829.9860 | jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca

From: Residence at 66 West Cordova [mailto:westcordova66@gmail.com]
Sent: Thursday, December 05, 2019 10:58 AM

To: Tabamo, Jobi

Subject: Re: 66 W Cordova - Bus Stop #58125 - SR #1543398

Hello Jobi

Just following up on the above request for a meeting with the Transportation Design Branch
made on November 19th. We haven't heard back from your department so would appreciate a
response so we may keep this issue active and hopefully come to an agreeable solution to this
problem.

Thank you

David Sorbie

BCS4367

On Tue, Nov 19, 2019 at 1:43 PM Residence at 66 West Cordova
<westcordova6b@gmail.com> wrote:
Hello Jobi

Thank you for your quick response to our concern about Bus Stop # 58125. The residents of

66 West Cordova as well as the businesses from 60 to 80 West Cordova would like to

express our operational and safety concerns about the present bus stop location. For seven

years now we have had to endure unreasonable concerns over this location which include

residents actually fearful exiting the building at night in particular due to poor street lighting

which does not follow transit guidelines for minimum lighting. Just the residential portion of
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the building has documented over $36,000.00 in additional maintenance and repair costs
directly related to the bus stop over the past seven years which residents need to pay out of
their pockets and this doesn't even include property value decline. With construction
beginning across the street from us West Cordova is often reduced in live lanes of traffic with
several incidents involving buses stopping top load or unload and holding up all traffic.

We strongly feel we had endured enough negative impact from this bus stop and its time to
resolve it. It's a rough neighborhood and we constantly work to counter security issues with
good maintenance and working with locals but enough is enough, our residents should not be
liable for all these extra costs when a solution could be reached about the bus stop location.

We would like to invite you to a council meeting or at least set up a meeting with yourself
where we could present our case with all the documents for you to browse. While the stop was
located to the west of Abbott, residents and business owners could not believe the change in
cleanliness and security and personal safety. As far as your comment about VPD involvement,
we both know they are over stretched in this community and don't get involved in matters like
this.

Please let me know if you prefer a meeting with council or I would be very glad to meet with
you.

Thank you and look forward to your response

CASE NUMBER 13517602

David Sorbie

BCS4367

On Tue, Nov 19, 2019 at 12:46 PM Tabamo, Jobi <Jobi.Tabamo@yvancouver.ca> wrote:
Hello David,

This email is in regards to bus stop #58125 located in front of 66 W Cordova St.
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The bus stop was originally relocated to the west side of Abbott St to accommodate short-
term construction adjacent to the bus stop. In the time the stop was placed there, we
received feedback of operational concerns as well as safety concerns from residents of the
adjacent building. Following construction, the bus stop was placed back to the east side of
Abbott St. This has been the permanent location of the stop prior to the development of 66
W Cordova and was placed back when the construction was completed.

While we continue to explore options for this stop, bus stop #58125 will remain at its current
location as it improves transit operations and provides consistent spacing with other bus
stops along the route.

Please let me know if you have any questions regarding the bus stop. And for any concerns
regarding building damages and safety, please contact VPD as they could monitor the
location.

Thank you

Jobi Tabamo | Transit Designer, Transportation Design Branch

604.829.9860 | jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca

RESIDENCE at 66 WEST CORDOVA

Building Manager
604-721-4653
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RESIDENCE at 66 WEST CORDOVA

Building Manager
604-721-4653

RESIDENCE at 66 WEST CORDOVA
BCS4367 Strata

Red Sail Facilities Management
604-721-4653
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From: "Leong, Michael" <Michael.Leong@vancouver.ca>
To: "Tamashiro, Kati" <Kati.Tamashiro@vancouver.ca>
CC: "Passmore, Dylan" <Dylan.Passmore@vancouver.ca>
"Tabamo, Jobi" <Jobi.Tabamo@yvancouver.ca>
Date: 11/13/2020 6:43:52 PM
Subject: 58125 - EB Cordova FS Abbott

Hi Kati,

Just wanted to provide a heads up regarding potential complaints from residents at 66 W Cordova (adjacent to bus
stop in question) as a result of reinstatement of the stop at EB Cordova FS Abbott — we had consolidated this with the
ES Carrall stop into one at NS Carrall to support a proposed TEPP for the former Tuc Craft Kitchen (this also alleviated
some pressure from the BIA and 66 W Cordova residents, dating back to summer of 2019). We are now looking to
reinstate the FS Abbott stop in the next few weeks since 1) the TEPP application has been cancelled (Tuc has
permanently closed); 2) the BIA is hoping to gain back parking near Di Beppe Café; and, 3) residents in other buildings
are also requesting to return the stop (note that senior and/or persons with disabilities in the area are quite vocal
about any changes to stops in this region). Also note that we are planning to keep the FS Carrall stop as temporarily
closed for now to maintain the new parking metres in the former bus zone and to see if the stop spacing (~500m to
Main) will work. CMBC is ready to support our proposed changes. Feel free to let me know if you want more of the
background to this area.

Jobi and | can handle all the responses, but wanted to note that there may be an influx of emails regarding this stop.
Regards,
Michael Leong, P.Eng.

Transportation Design
604-871-6664
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From: "Wall, Les" <Les.Wall@coastmountainbus.com>
To: "Tabamo, Jobi" <Jobi.Tabamo@vancouver.ca>
CC: '"Leong, Michael" <Michael.Leong@vancouver.ca>
"Carreira, Daniel" <Daniel.Carreira@coastmountainbus.com>
"Special Events CMBC" <special.events@coastmountainbus.com>
Date: 12/3/2020 2:06:14 PM
Subject: [EXT] Re: 58125 - EB W Cordova FS Abbott

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments unless you were
expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Jobi,
Likely we will shoot for Dec 21

Les Wall

Transportation Engineering Technologist
Tel: 778.375.6572

Email: les.wall@coastmountainbus.com

Coast Mountain Bus Company
Service Delivery - Transit Engineering
13401 - 108 Ave

Surrey, B.C.

Canada

V3T 5T

From: Tabamo, Jobi <Jobi.Tabamo@yvancouver.ca>

Sent: December 3, 2020 11:28 AM

To: Wall, Les <Les.Wall@coastmountainbus.com>

Cc: Michael Leong <michael.leong@vancouver.ca>; Carreira, Daniel
<Daniel.Carreira@coastmountainbus.com>; Special Events CMBC
<special.events@coastmountainbus.com>

Subject: RE: 58125 - EB W Cordova FS Abbott

Hi Les,

Correct, we will be removing NS Carrall in this change and we do intend for the bus stop FS Abbott to remain

permanently. In regards to implementation, is Dec. 14t feasible? Or does the 215t provide a more reasonable
timeline?

Thanks,
Jobi

From: Wall, Les <Les.Wall@coastmountainbus.com>

Sent: Tuesday, November 17, 2020 8:06 AM

To: Tabamo, Jobi <Jobi.Tabamo@vancouver.ca>

Cc: Leong, Michael <Michael.Leong@vancouver.ca>; Carreira, Daniel <Daniel.Carreira@coastmountainbus.com>;
Special Events CMBC <special.events@coastmountainbus.com>
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Subject: [EXT] RE: 58125 - EB W Cordova FS Abbott

City of Vancouver security warning: Do not click on links or open attachments unless you were
expecting the email and know the content is safe.

Jobi,

With Covid cases on the rise again, it seems that queuing space would be even more desirable at FS Abbott St now.
From a purely spacing perspective, the NS Carrall St stop worked best, especially for the busy 003 & 008 which
could not service the FS Carrall stop safely. Is it my understanding that the NS Carrall St will be removed in
conjunction with this change?

We don t want to keep moving stops back & forth in the area, however if you can assure us that this latest change
will stay, we can support this move. Let me know your timeline.

Les

From: Tabamo, Jobi <Jobi.Tabamo@vancouver.ca>
Sent: Monday, November 16, 2020 1:15 PM

To: Wall, Les <Les.Wall@coastmountainbus.com>
Cc: Michael Leong <michael.leong@vancouver.ca>
Subject: 58125 - EB W Cordova FS Abbott

Hi Les,

In August, we consolidated stops #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott) and #50227 (EB E Cordova FS Carrall St) to NS
Carrall to provide additional queueing area in response to COVID. With feedback received from customers with
accessibility concerns, we are looking into relocating the stop back FS Abbott. Existing bus zone signage FS Abbott
was covered and we infilled the zone with parking meters, but we’ll work with our crews to have them removed as
we re-implement the stop. While we may receive concerns from the residents adjacent the stop, FS Abbott is
operationally the most ideal location and the stop was there prior to development of the building. In doing so, we
plan to keep FS Carrall as metered parking for now, this will leave ~450-500m to the next downstream stop FS
Main St. Hoping to get your thoughts on these proposed changes.

Thanks,

Jobi Tabamo | Transit Designer, Transportation Design Branch
604.829.9860 | jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca

This e-mail and any attachments may contain confidential and privileged information. If you are not the
intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail, delete this e-mail and destroy any
copies. Any dissemination or use of thisinformation by a person other than the intended recipient is
unauthorized and may beillegal.

This e-mail and any attachments may contain confidential and privileged information. If you are not
the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail, delete this e-mail and
destroy any copies. Any dissemination or use of this information by a person other than the
intended recipient is unauthorized and may be illegal.
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Please see the attached sign plan for the reinstatement of bus stop #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott St). In July, we
consolidated bus stops #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott) and #50227 (EB E Cordova FS Carrall St) to NS Carrall to
accommodate TEPP plans and provide additional queuing space. As TEPP plans fell through, the BIA and residents
have requested for the stop to be put back to FS Abbott. In coordination with CMBC, we will reinstate the bus stop
FS Abbott long term and cancel the temporary stop NS Carrall.

Traffic Ops:

Please uncover the existing bus zone (RB 58 <-) sign on the southeast corner of W Cordova and Abbott and remove
the temp bus zone signs (RB 56-8) NS Carrall.

Parking Ops:

Please remove existing meters #040048-040036 located FS Abbott to clear the bus zone and reinstall meters NS
Carrall to infill parking here.

We are hoping to have the stop ready by Dec.20th as CMBC is looking to implement the stop on Dec.215t.
Costs can be charged to CER1210724.
Please let me know if you have any questions regarding this request.

Thank you,

Jobi Tabamo | Transit Designer, Transportation Design Branch
604.829.9860 | jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca
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From: "Dong, Billy" <Billy.Dong@vancouver.ca>
To: "Tabamo, Jobi" <Jobi.Tabamo@vancouver.ca>
CC: '"Leong, Michael" <Michael.Leong@vancouver.ca>
Date: 11/25/2020 12:42:26 PM
Subject: RE: 60 W Cordova - #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott St) - relocate bus stop

Looks good to me.
Thanks

Billy

From: Tabamo, Jobi

Sent: Wednesday, November 25, 2020 9:34 AM

To: Dong, Billy <Billy.Dong@vancouver.ca>

Cc: Leong, Michael <Michael.Leong@vancouver.ca>

Subject: RE: 60 W Cordova - #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott St) - relocate bus stop

Hi Billy,

This location has come up again, and we are looking to make permanent changes for the bus stop location. Tuc
Craft Kitchen was shut down and plans for TEPP never went forward. The BIA and residents at the co-op have
requested for the bus stop to be put back to its previous location FS Abbott. In coordination with CMBC, we will
have the stop moved back to its previous location FS Abbott long term. In doing so, we’ll be cancelling the
temporary stop NS Carrall resulting in the removal of the metered parking installed in the plan (w/patio) attached
and we will re-instate parking meters NS Carrall. FS Carrall will remain as metered parking in the meantime.

Let me know if you have any questions on this.

Thanks,
Jobi

From: Dong, Billy <Billy.Dong@vancouver.ca>

Sent: Wednesday, July 22, 2020 5:04 PM

To: Tabamo, Jobi <Jobi.Tabamo@vancouver.ca>

Cc: Leong, Michael <Michael.Leong@vancouver.ca>

Subject: RE: 60 W Cordova - #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott St) - relocate bus stop

Yes lets just have a form 1 for it in the back pocket. You can get the installation done first then worry about
approvals after

From: Tabamo, Jobi

Sent: Wednesday, July 22, 2020 4:50 PM

To: Dong, Billy

Cc: Leong, Michael

Subject: RE: 60 W Cordova - #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott St) - relocate bus stop

Hey Billy,
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We re still not certain how long the changes will be there but it s expected to be a while. We will move forward
with that and have the single meter downstream the patio hooded. Parking Ops let me know that it will take 4-6
weeks for the meters to be installed. While it sa temporary meter location, does this plan require a form 1 for
approval?

Thanks,
Jobi

From: Dong, Billy

Sent: Wednesday, July 15, 2020 1:43 PM

To: Tabamo, Jobi; Leong, Michael

Subject: RE: 60 W Cordova - #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott St) - relocate bus stop

Hey guys how long are the changes going to be there.

I am having second thoughts about this and maybe we can just keep the meters where the patio is and have them
hooded. The patios are all temp until Oct 31 and after that they will revert back to parking. Might be easier to just
have the meteres installed now and hooded then when it converts back we don t have to go back in.

Billy

From: Tabamo, Jobi

Sent: Wednesday, July 15, 2020 1:10 PM

To: Dong, Billy; Leong, Michael

Subject: RE: 60 W Cordova - #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott St) - relocate bus stop

Hey guys,

See the updated drawing that complies with the TEPP application. | looked into including an additional meter space
downstream the patio, but there would be insufficient space with just 4.1m available factoring the driveway
clearance. Let me know if this works.

Thanks,
Jobi

From: Dong, Billy

Sent: Wednesday, July 15, 2020 11:31 AM

To: Leong, Michael; Tabamo, Jobi

Subject: RE: 60 W Cordova - #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott St) - relocate bus stop

Oh oops missed this email. Let me know when you have the new design.

From: Leong, Michael

Sent: Tuesday, July 14, 2020 5:40 PM

To: Tabamo, Jobi; Dong, Billy

Subject: RE: 60 W Cordova - #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott St) - relocate bus stop

Looks like there is a TEPP application from Tuc, so we may need to adjust the design for parking metres will try to
get more info from David.
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From: Tabamo, Jobi

Sent: Tuesday, July 14, 2020 4:10 PM

To: Dong, Billy; Leong, Michael

Subject: RE: 60 W Cordova - #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott St) - relocate bus stop

Hey Billy & Michael,

As per discussion, | ve attached the sign plan for meter installation along W Cordova between Abbott & Carrall.
Once approved, | Il send it over to Ops for installation and notify them that this will be sent off for formalization.

Let me know if any changes should be made.
Thanks,

Jobi Tabamo | Transit Designer, Transportation Design Branch

604.829.9860 | jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca

From: Dong, Billy

Sent: Tuesday, June 09, 2020 2:48 PM

To: Leong, Michael; Tabamo, Jobi; Hill, Garrett

Subject: RE: 60 W Cordova - #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott St) - relocate bus stop

Hey guys,

Got a response from parking ops. They will have capacity to move the meters so if its in the 6-12 months range lets
move the meters. See attached.

Billy

From: Leong, Michael

Sent: Monday, June 8, 2020 2:11 PM

To: Tabamo, Jobi; Dong, Billy; Hill, Garrett

Subject: RE: 60 W Cordova - #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott St) - relocate bus stop

There is potential for a patio to be implemented at the current bus stop (for Tuc Craft Kitchen) to help during the
Covid situation, so the timelines are highly variable.

Regards,
Michael

From: Tabamo, Jobi

Sent: Friday, June 5, 2020 4:09 PM

To: Dong, Billy; Hill, Garrett

Cc: Leong, Michael

Subject: RE: 60 W Cordova - #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott St) - relocate bus stop

There s no definite timeline, but it could be for an extended length. Timeline could also depend on the feedback
we receive on the stop but Michael may be able to confirm when he s back in on Monday.

Jobi Tabamo | Transit Designer, Transportation Design Branch
604.829.9860 | jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca
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From: Dong, Billy

Sent: Friday, June 05, 2020 4:02 PM

To: Tabamo, Jobi; Hill, Garrett

Subject: RE: 60 W Cordova - #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott St) - relocate bus stop

How long is the relocation for again? | want to see if we can move the meters over

Billy

From: Tabamo, Jobi

Sent: Friday, June 5, 2020 3:31 PM

To: Dong, Billy; Hill, Garrett

Subject: 60 W Cordova - #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott St) - relocate bus stop

Hi Billy & Garrett,

In response to concerns from business & residents on the southeast corner of W Cordova & Abbott, we re looking
to temporarily relocate bus stop #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott St) to the southwest corner of W Cordova

& Carrall St. The proposed bus zone will require capacity for multiple services to access the stop, and will result in
the loss of 10 metered parking spaces and 1 motorcycle space in front of the Army & Navy building. In relocating
stop #58125 to NS Carrall, bus stop #50227 @ FS Carrall will be removed to maintain proper stop spacing. We can
look to replace the existing bus zones at FS Abbott and FS Carrall with additional parking/loading zone regulations
to make up for some parking loss.

Let me know if you guys have any questions regarding the proposed stop and which recommended regulations
should be installed at the existing bus zones.

Thanks

Jobi Tabamo | Transit Designer, Transportation Design Branch
604.829.9860 | jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca
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consolidated bus stops #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott) and #50227 (EB E Cordova FS Carrall St) to NS Carrall to
accommodate TEPP plans and provide additional queuing space. As TEPP plans fell through, the BIA and residents
have requested for the stop to be put back to FS Abbott. In coordination with CMBC, we will reinstate the bus stop
FS Abbott long term and cancel the temporary stop NS Carrall.

Traffic Ops:

Please uncover the existing bus zone (RB 58 <-) sign on the southeast corner of W Cordova and Abbott and remove
the temp bus zone signs (RB 56-8) NS Carrall.

Parking Ops:

Please remove existing meters #040048-040036 located FS Abbott to clear the bus zone and reinstall meters NS
Carrall to infill parking here.

We are hoping to have the stop ready by Dec.20t as CMBC is looking to implement the stop on Dec.215t.
Costs can be charged to CER1210724.

Please let me know if you have any questions regarding this request.

Thank you,

Jobi Tabamo | Transit Designer, Transportation Design Branch

604.829.9860 | jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca
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From: "Leong, Michael" <Michael.Leong@vancouver.ca>
To: "Gerow, Cody" <Cody.Gerow@vancouver.ca>
CC: "Dong, Billy" <Billy.Dong@vancouver.ca>
"Tabamo, Jobi" <Jobi.Tabamo@yvancouver.ca>
Date: 7/4/2019 4:28:03 PM
Subject: 100 W Cordova - tour bus zone relocation

Hi Cody,

We’ve received a request from the Gastown BIA to explore relocation of a bus stop at EB Cordova FS Abbott as they
find the narrow sidewalk and alignment of the bus ID with the business accesses (as shown in Streetview here) to
cause transit passengers queues to conflict with business customer queues, and vice versa. The weekday boarding
and alighting activity (750 / 375) is pretty high, so | can imagine this being an issue, particularly during weeknights and
weekend mornings/nights.

One of the potential locations for a relocated bus stop is NS Abbott, which can help avoid the transit passenger
gueues avoid business accesses and provide more weather protection for transit passengers, while maintaining good
proximity to a signalized crossing and spacing between stops. However, this block (100 W Cordova) also has a
seasonal tour bus zone, which would need to be swapped to FS Carrall. What are your thoughts on this proposal?

Thanks,

Michael Leong, P.Eng.

Transit Design Engineer | Transportation Design Branch
320-507 W Broadway, Vancouver BC | V5Z 0B4
604.871.6664 | michael.leong@vancouver.ca
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From: "Gerow, Cody" <Cody.Gerow@vancouver.ca>
To: "Leong, Michael" <Michael.Leong@vancouver.ca>
CC: "Dong, Billy" <Billy.Dong@vancouver.ca>
"Tabamo, Jobi" <Jobi.Tabamo@yvancouver.ca>
Date: 7/9/2019 4:28:06 PM
Subject: RE: 100 W Cordova - tour bus zone relocation

Hi Michael,

Would it be possible to have the two stops switch locations? | believe the seasonal Tour Bus Zone was originally
installed at the request of the BIA, do they have any comment on having it located further east?

For the most part, | think this stop is used as a layover space for buses wanting to enter Gastown by turning south
on Columbia St, so | don’t anticipate any issues with moving the stop but | would see what the BIA thinks first.

All the best,
Cody

From: Leong, Michael

Sent: Thursday, July 04, 2019 4:28 PM

To: Gerow, Cody

Cc: Dong, Billy; Tabamo, Jobi

Subject: 100 W Cordova - tour bus zone relocation

Hi Cody,

We ve received a request from the Gastown BIA to explore relocation of a bus stop at EB Cordova FS Abbott as
they find the narrow sidewalk and alignment of the bus ID with the business accesses (as shown in Streetview
here) to cause transit passengers queues to conflict with business customer queues , and vice versa. The weekday
boarding and alighting activity (750 / 375) is pretty high, so | can imagine this being an issue, particularly during
weeknights and weekend mornings/nights.

One of the potential locations for a relocated bus stop is NS Abbott, which can help avoid the transit passenger
queues avoid business accesses and provide more weather protection for transit passengers, while maintaining
good proximity to a signalized crossing and spacing between stops. However, this block (100 W Cordova) also has a
seasonal tour bus zone, which would need to be swapped to FS Carrall. What are your thoughts on this proposal?

Thanks,

Michael Leong, P.Eng.

Transit Design Engineer | Transportation Design Branch
320-507 W Broadway, Vancouver BC | V5Z 0B4
604.871.6664 | michael.leong@vancouver.ca
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From: "Wall, Les" <Les.Wall@coastmountainbus.com>
To: "Leong, Michael" <Michael.Leong@vancouver.ca>
CC: '"Tabamo, Jobi" <Jobi.Tabamo@yvancouver.ca>
"Pellatt, Bill" <Bill.Pellatt@coastmountainbus.com>
Date: 7/5/2019 8:21:42 AM
Subject: RE: 58125 - EB Cordova FS Abbott

Michael,

Notwithstanding what was said in my previous email on this subject, there is one issue that could possibly be
resolved.

We have, for several years, had an issue with stop #50227 EB Cordova St FS Carrall St. It is on an odd curve and
because of this it was necessary to remove the 003 artic service from this stop several years ago. So my thought was
that there may be an option, based on comment from our Operations Committee, to combine stops #58125

& #50227 at a new location EB Cordova St NS Carrall St. This would leave a stop spacing of about 380m upstream

& downstream. This may be too long a spacing distance for the downtown area but it may be a viable proposal.

Les

From: Leong, Michael <Michael.Leong@vancouver.ca>
Sent: Thursday, July 04, 2019 4:24 PM

To: Wall, Les <Les.Wall@coastmountainbus.com>

Cc: Tabamo, Jobi <Jobi.Tabamo@vancouver.ca>
Subject: 58125 - EB Cordova FS Abbott

Hi Les,

Just wondering if you’ve received any passenger/operator feedback regarding the bus stop at EB Cordova FS Abbott
(58125). We've received a request from the Gastown BIA to explore relocation of the stop as they find the narrow
sidewalk and alignment of the bus ID with the business accesses (as shown in Streetview here) to cause transit
passengers queues to conflict with business customer queues , and vice versa. The weekday boarding and alighting
activity (750 / 375) is pretty high, so | can imagine this being an issue, particularly during weeknights and weekend
mornings/nights.

If we are to look at alternative locations, the BIA has suggested moving it downstream ~50m (into a midblock
position) to potentially avoid lining up with businesses access, which | have suggested is an issue given the resulting
spacing (~100m) to the downstream stop at FS Carrall (50227) for routes 4/7/209/210/211/214, increased proximity
to a signalized crossing point, and less importantly, reducing parking supply on the block.

| think a more feasible alternative is NS Abbott, which provides a more continuous overhead awning for weather
protection while also maintaining good proximity to the signalized crossing at Abbott. However, the spacing between
this proposed stop and the next stop at NS Main (50228) for routes 3/8 (50228) is just over 500m. This block also has
a seasonal tour bus zone, which would need to be swapped to FS Carrall.

What are your thoughts?

Thanks,

Michael Leong, P.Eng.
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Transit Design Engineer | Transportation Design Branch
320-507 W Broadway, Vancouver BC | V5Z 0B4
604.871.6664 | michael.leong@vancouver.ca

This e-mail and any attachments may contain confidential and privileged information. If you are not
the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail, delete this e-mail and
destroy any copies. Any dissemination or use of this information by a person other than the
intended recipient is unauthorized and may be illegal.
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From: "info gastown.org" <info@gastown.org>
To: "Tabamo, Jobi" <Jobi.Tabamo@yvancouver.ca>
CC: '"Leong, Michael" <Michael.Leong@vancouver.ca>
Date: 9/19/2019 10:24:57 AM
Subject: RE: Moving bus stop

Hello Jobi and Michael,

| just wanted to thank your for all your support in making this work — you made some Gastown businesses very happy
and | like to pass on their gratitude. And yes —my pleasure to pass this message on the business owners affected by
the change. Thank you again — this will make such a difference. Please advise if there is anything else you require
from us.

Best

Stefanie

Stefanie Schulz

Executive Director

Gastown Business Improvement Society
info@gastown.org

604.683.5650

From: Tabamo, Jobi <Jobi.Tabamo@vancouver.ca>
Sent: September 19, 2019 9:59 AM

To: info gastown.org <info@gastown.org>
Subject: RE: Moving bus stop

Hi Stefanie,

Just following up regarding bus stop #58125 in front of Tuc Craft Kitchen. We are moving forward with relocating the
bus stop to the southwest corner of the W Cordova and Abbott St intersection on a trial basis. In order to relocate the
stop, we are swapping locations with a seasonal tour bus zone effective May 15t — October 15t There may potentially
be tourists waiting for the buses, but it will be rare and by the time this stop is installed, there may just be a week left
for the zone.

Would it be possible to relay this information to the business owners? And if you had any questions, please feel free
to let me know.

Thanks

Jobi Tabamo

Transit Design | Transportation Design Branch
City of Vancouver

jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca

From: info gastown.org [mailto:info@gastown.org]
Sent: Friday, August 30, 2019 12:28 PM
To: Leong, Michael

Subject: FW: Moving bus stop
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Hello Michael,

| hope you are getting ready for the long weekend; the weather doesn t look too cooperative right now. | just wanted

to follow up on the bus stop situation. The two businesses effected are struggling with the situation, Tuc Craft
Kitchen most of all as they are loosing customers driving by and thinking that there is a line up in front of the

restaurant while it s actually people waiting for the bus not good.

What can we do, and how can | help? Would you like to meet the two business owners to listen to their ideas and to

search for solutions together. | am open to anything that might help them and make your job a bit easier.

For now enjoy your weekend!
Best

Stefanie

Stefanie Schulz

Executive Director

Gastown Business Improvement Society
info@gastown.org

604.683.5650

From: info gastown.org

Sent: July 15, 2019 5:29 PM

To: Leong, Michael <Michael.Leong@vancouver.ca>
Subject: RE: Moving bus stop

Thank you for the detailed info, Michael; | Il pass it on to the two business owners that are most effacted by the bus
stop in front of their doors. | truly appreciate that you are searching for solutions as you can imaginer it s not easy
to run a small business on the Downtown Eastside these days; if we can look after some of their additional worries

awesome.

Please keep me in the loop Il keep you apprised of any feedback | might get back.

Have a good evening.
Best,
Stefanie

Stefanie Schulz

Executive Director

Gastown Business Improvement Society
info@gastown.org

604.683.5650

From: Leong, Michael <Michael.Leong@vancouver.ca>
Sent: July 15, 2019 4:30 PM
To: info gastown.org <info@gastown.org>
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Cc: Tabamo, Jobi <Jobi.Tabamo@vancouver.ca>
Subject: RE: Moving bus stop

Hi Stefanie,

This is to summarize our discussion over the phone on July 4th regarding the concerns about the passenger queues at
the bus stop at EB Cordova FS Abbott (#58125) mixing with customers waiting at the adjacent businesses (Tuc Craft
Kitchen and Brush Salon) within the narrow sidewalk space.

In determining the location of a bus stop, a balance of accessibility and efficiency is considered, which includes factors
such as stop spacing, position, proximity to crossing points and bus routes, as well as sidewalk space. Regarding the
proposal for the bus stop to be shifted downstream towards the Army & Navy, while it may solve the sidewalk space
issue, it does result in a few other issues including: increased proximity to the crossing point at Abbott, significantly
increased curbside space required to facilitate bus pull-in and pull-out maneuvers (the existing stop utilizes the
intersection and adjacent driveway for these ), and spacing too close to the downstream stop at EB Cordova FS Carrall
(#50227) for the 4/7/209/210/211/214 buses (100m).

An alternative location under consideration is along the southwest corner of the Cordova and Abbott intersection
(south side of 100 block W Cordova), which has an opportunity for more sidewalk space given there are fewer
businesses entrances, while maintaining good proximity to the signalized crossing at Abbott. However, there are
some challenges with this location that | will need to discuss with TransLink and our Parking Management Branch,
including: increased spacing to the downstream stop at EB Cordova NS Main (#50228) for routes 3/8 (~500m),
relocation to a nearside position (which generally results in operational and safety trade-offs), and required
relocation of the seasonal tour bus zone currently occupying the curb space.

Feel free to let me know if there s anything we discussed that s missing from this email.
Regards,

Michael Leong, P.Eng.

Transit Design Engineer | Transportation Design Branch
320-507 W Broadway, Vancouver BC | V5Z 0B4
604.871.6664 | michael.leong@vancouver.ca

From: info gastown.org [mailto:info@gastown.org]
Sent: Thursday, June 06, 2019 3:40 PM

To: Cooper, Ann

Subject: Moving bus stop

Hi Ann,

You had asked me to send you the note on the inquiry of moving a bus stop down the road for you to check with
Traffic Data Management here you go!

Best,
Stefanie

Stefanie Schulz
Executive Director

Gastown Business Improvement Society
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From: "Rudlang, Steven" <Steven.Rudlang@vancouver.ca>
To: "Pennykid, Scott" <Scott.Pennykid@vancouver.ca>
CC: "Tabamo, Jobi" <Jobi.Tabamo@vancouver.ca>
Date: 10/3/2019 3:54:04 PM
Subject: FW: 100 W Cordova St - Temp Tour Bus Zone
Attachments: image001.png

Hi Scott,

| think this is just an FYI for now. There was a seasonal Tour bus zone from May to Oct. Jobi
currently moved a CMBC stop to the area where the seasonal zone was. Jobi should update you if
the CMBC bus stop will stay there, or go back to its original location. If the CMBC stop stays where
it is now, a Form 1 will be required. We want to ensure we have a space for this seasonal tour bus
zone, once the next season comes around.

Please see more details below.

From: Gerow, Cody

Sent: Wednesday, September 25, 2019 12:16 PM

To: Rudlang, Steven; Tabamo, Jobi

Subject: RE: 100 W Cordova St - Temp Tour Bus Zone

Worst case | would just let the tour bus companies know that we had to remove that zone a few
days early. Probably not a big deal, just need to let them know so they don’t park illegally.

All the best,

Cody

From: Rudlang, Steven

Sent: Wednesday, September 25, 2019 12:15 PM

To: Tabamo, Jobi

Cc: Gerow, Cody

Subject: RE: 100 W Cordova St - Temp Tour Bus Zone
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Hey Jobi,

It's usually a good idea to give the tour bus companies a few days notice for any changes. I'm not
sure how long it would take to coordinate changes with Ops. Would you just request the tour bus
zone changes along with your Bus Zone signage request? Do you have a Form 1?

The zone is only in effect until Oct 1. Not sure if it's easier to make the swap after that.

Thanks,

Steven

From: Tabamo, Jobi

Sent: Wednesday, September 25, 2019 11:37 AM

To: Rudlang, Steven

Cc: Gerow, Cody

Subject: RE: 100 W Cordova St - Temp Tour Bus Zone

Hey Steven,

Apologies for the short notice, but how quickly can you coordinate with the tour bus companies to
have the zone relocated to FS Abbott? | emailed CMBC last week to inquire about when/if they can
relocate the stop. And | got an email from them today saying they’ve relocated the stop bus stop to
the existing tour bus location. Playing catchup here as I've yet to put a request through to Ops for
the bus zone signage. Again, apologies on the short notice but let me know how long it would take
for the tour bus zone to be relocated.

Thanks

Jobi

From: Gerow, Cody
Sent: Tuesday, September 17, 2019 2:00 PM

To: Rudlang, Steven
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Cc: Tabamo, Jobi
Subject: RE: 100 W Cordova St - Temp Tour Bus Zone

Hey Steven,

| think I'd spoken with Jobi or Michael about this one before. This zone is seasonal, so it’s only in-
effect May 1 to October 1. | don’t think there would be a problem swapping them, | think this zone
is mostly for tour bus layovers and isn’t in effect for 7 months of the year, giving us ample time to
swap them. We can also move the meters to the existing bus stop. | would suggest talking to the
restaurant and making sure they understand the implications of this “trade”; there might still be
passengers waiting for tour buses, but it will be rare and they will be tourists.

The location of this tour bus zone isn’t too important but it’s existence is; apparently we (Diane)
fought quite hard to get this space to take some pressure off of Water St, so we wouldn’t want to
lose it entirely. For dealing with seasonal zones, it's easy to move/remove them during the off-
season and just let the companies know next summer that we had to make a change. It's tougher
with permanent ones since they usually have published schedules and routes that rely on them.
You can double check the two most important routes here:

https://westcoastsightseeing.com/live-bus-map/

https://vancouvertours.com/hop-on-hop-off/live-bus-map/

There are also a number of long distance companies going to Squamish/Tsawwassen/Kelowna
/etc. that have schedules. Those are important not to disturb but they mostly use the new zone on
1100 Main St, Canada Place and the one at Burrard Station, 1000 Melville St. Let me know if you
have any other questions!

All the best,

Cody

From: Rudlang, Steven

Sent: Tuesday, September 17, 2019 1:35 PM
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To: Gerow, Cody
Cc: Tabamo, Jobi
Subject: 100 W Cordova St - Temp Tour Bus Zone

Hey Cody,

| was hoping to get your feedback on a tour bus zone. | was talking to Jobi about this bus stop:

https://www.google.ca/maps/@49.2828229,-123.1061396,3a,41.1y,163.67h,85.49t/data=!3m6!1e1!
3m4!1s-p-z1Yt_NR3fuVexRgCjjQ!2e0!7i16384!8i8192?hl=en

He said that there is trouble with people queueing up for the bus and blocking access to the
restaurant. And the buses sometimes think people are just waiting for the restaurant and drive by.

So he was asking if they could swap it with the temp tour bus zone here:

https://www.google.ca/maps/@49.2830089,-123.1072838,3a,53.7y,159.42h,79.72t/data=!3m6!1e1!
3m4!1sLLuwzEEd0874043-BdXpeg!2e0!7i16384!8i81927?hl=en

| was hoping to get your thoughts on this. I’'m not sure how you dealt with moving tour bus zones
around.

Also, do you know if this tour bus location is a pickup/dropoff spot, or is it just a space for the buses
to wait?

Thanks,

Steven

Steven Rudlang
Engineering Assistant Ill, Parking Management Branch

E: steven.rudlang@vancouver.ca | T: (604) 871-6113
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City of Vancouver
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Good Morning,

I’m just following up regarding this request for a temporary bus stop for #51825 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott). Please
let me know if you’ve had a chance to review the sign plan and if there is a date of implementation set for this
location.

Thanks

Jobi Tabamo

Transit Design | Transportation Design Branch
City of Vancouver

jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca

From: Tabamo, Jobi

Sent: Thursday, September 19, 2019 11:41 AM
To: 'Liew, Tony'

Cc: Leong, Michael

Subject: RE: #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott)

Correction, work will be going on until October 4th,

Thanks
Jobi

From: Tabamo, Jobi

Sent: Thursday, September 19, 2019 11:24 AM
To: 'Liew, Tony'

Cc: Leong, Michael

Subject: #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott)

Hi Tony,

We’ve been in contact with Les regarding stop #58125, there is scaffolding set up on the block and operators have
brought up safety concerns for leaving the rear door. This work will be going on until September 4th. In the
meantime, we will set up a temporary bus stop NS Abbott. This also provides an opportunity to trial a request from
the Gastown BIA.

I've attached a sign plan laying out the proposed bus stop. Let me know your thoughts on this. Also, when a date
of implementation is possible.

Thank you

Jobi Tabamo

Transit Design | Transportation Design Branch
City of Vancouver

jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca

This e-mail and any attachments may contain confidential and privileged information. If you are not the
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intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail, delete this e-mail and destroy any
copies. Any dissemination or use of thisinformation by a person other than the intended recipient is
unauthorized and may beillegal.

This e-mail and any attachments may contain confidential and privileged information. If you are not
the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail, delete this e-mail and
destroy any copies. Any dissemination or use of this information by a person other than the
intended recipient is unauthorized and may be illegal.
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From: "Sibley, Marc" <Marc.Sibley@vancouver.ca>
To: "Tabamo, Jobi" <Jobi.Tabamo@yvancouver.ca>
"Traffic Operations" <traffic.operations@vancouver.ca>
"Gerow, Cody" <Cody.Gerow@yvancouver.ca>
CC: "Hatton, Rommel" <Rommel.Hatton@vancouver.ca>
"Traffic - Temporary Permit Decals" <Traffic.Decals@vancouver.ca>
Date: 9/26/2019 11:30:47 AM
Subject: RE: WO#1128183; TO Temp Bus Zone Request - Abbott at Cordova

Temporary Bus Zone signs have been installed by crew ES/GC — E1107 this morning

Cheers
-Marc

From: Tabamo, Jobi

Sent: Thursday, September 26, 2019 11:29 AM

To: Traffic Operations; Gerow, Cody

Cc: Sibley, Marc; Hatton, Rommel; Traffic - Temporary Permit Decals
Subject: RE: WO#1128183; TO Temp Bus Zone Request - Abbott at Cordova

Hello Ops,
Thank you, | will relay that information to Parking. Do we have a timeline for when the signage will be installed?
Thanks

Jobi Tabamo

Transit Design | Transportation Design Branch
City of Vancouver

jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca

From: Traffic Operations

Sent: Thursday, September 26, 2019 10:32 AM

To: Gerow, Cody; Tabamo, Jobi

Cc: Sibley, Marc; Hatton, Rommel; Traffic - Temporary Permit Decals
Subject: FW: WO#1128183; TO Temp Bus Zone Request - Abbott at Cordova
Importance: High

Morning,

Due to the request for the Temp Bus Zone, the previously installed Temp Tour Bus Zone (WO0#1062938) at Abbott
and Cordova has been overridden.

The Tour Bus Zone is currently due to expire Oct 1.

Any issues let us know.

Thanks,

Oliver Thomas
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Traffic, Electrical Operations & Design Branch

City of Vancouver | 604.871.6258

From: Traffic Operations

Sent: Wednesday, September 25, 2019 1:44 PM

To: Sibley, Marc; Hatton, Rommel

Cc: Traffic - Temporary Permit Decals; Tabamo, Jobi

Subject: WO#1128183; TO Temp Bus Zone Request - Abbott at Cordova
Importance: High

Afternoon,

WO#1128183 created for this Temp Bus Zone request from Jobi Tabamo.
Given the timing request, can you review and advise next steps?

Charge #NEM1084837.

Any issues let us know.

Thanks,
Oliver Thomas
Traffic, Electrical Operations & Design Branch

City of Vancouver | 604.871.6258

From: Tabamo, Jobi

Sent: Wednesday, September 25, 2019 1:10 PM
To: Traffic Operations

Cc: Hatton, Rommel; Sibley, Marc; Leong, Michael
Subject: #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott)
Importance: High

Hello Ops,

Please see this sign plan for a temporary bus zone relocation for stop #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott)

Due to construction in front of existing stop #58125, we are relocating this stop to (EB W Cordova NS Abbott) In
coordination with CMBC, we will be installing temporary bus zone signage to existing lamp standards (8/1, 6/1) as
well an existing post & sleeve. There are 4 twin meters that need to be hooded. | apologize for the short notice but
CMBC has already relocated the bus stop to NS Abbott this morning. May we request to have signage installed as
soon as possible to accommodate this stop.

Costs can be charged to account NEM1084837

Thanks

Jobi Tabamo
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Transit Design | Transportation Design Branch
City of Vancouver
jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca
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Location of Boarding:

Method Received By: EMAIL

Vehicle Number:

Line Id:

Line:

This e-mail and any attachments may contain confidential and privileged information. If you are not
the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail, delete this e-mail and

destroy any copies. Any dissemination or use of this information by a person other than the
intended recipient is unauthorized and may be illegal.
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From: "Leong, Michael" <Michael.Leong@vancouver.ca>
To: "Tabamo, Jobi" <Jobi.Tabamo@vancouver.ca>
"Dong, Billy" <Billy.Dong@vancouver.ca>
"Hill, Garrett" <Garrett.Hill@vancouver.ca>
Date: 6/8/2020 2:11:07 PM
Subject: RE: 60 W Cordova - #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott St) - relocate bus stop

There is potential for a patio to be implemented at the current bus stop (for Tuc Craft Kitchen) to help during the
Covid situation, so the timelines are highly variable.

Regards,
Michael

From: Tabamo, Jobi

Sent: Friday, June 5, 2020 4:09 PM

To: Dong, Billy; Hill, Garrett

Cc: Leong, Michael

Subject: RE: 60 W Cordova - #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott St) - relocate bus stop

There s no definite timeline, but it could be for an extended length. Timeline could also depend on the feedback
we receive on the stop but Michael may be able to confirm when he’s back in on Monday.

Jobi Tabamo | Transit Designer, Transportation Design Branch
604.829.9860 | jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca

From: Dong, Billy

Sent: Friday, June 05, 2020 4:02 PM

To: Tabamo, Jobi; Hill, Garrett

Subject: RE: 60 W Cordova - #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott St) - relocate bus stop

How long is the relocation for again? | want to see if we can move the meters over

Billy

From: Tabamo, Jobi

Sent: Friday, June 5, 2020 3:31 PM

To: Dong, Billy; Hill, Garrett

Subject: 60 W Cordova - #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott St) - relocate bus stop

Hi Billy & Garrett,

In response to concerns from business & residents on the southeast corner of W Cordova & Abbott, we’re looking to
temporarily relocate bus stop #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott St) to the southwest corner of W Cordova & Carrall
St. The proposed bus zone will require capacity for multiple services to access the stop, and will result in the loss of 10
metered parking spaces and 1 motorcycle space in front of the Army & Navy building. In relocating stop #58125 to NS
Carrall, bus stop #50227 @ FS Carrall will be removed to maintain proper stop spacing. We can look to replace the
existing bus zones at FS Abbott and FS Carrall with additional parking/loading zone regulations to make up for some
parking loss.

Let me know if you guys have any questions regarding the proposed stop and which recommended regulations
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should be installed at the existing bus zones.
Thanks

Jobi Tabamo | Transit Designer, Transportation Design Branch
604.829.9860 | jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca
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Hi Ops,

Please see the attached sign plan for the installation of temporary bus zone signage at the southwest corner of W
Cordova and Carrall St. Existing bus stops #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott) and #50227 (EB E Cordova FS Carrall St)
will be consolidated to NS Carrall St to provide additional queueing area in response to COVID. In coordination with
CMBC, we will be installing temporary bus zone (RB 56-8) and NSAT (RB 55-1) sighage on existing lamp posts and
CMBC will install a post & sleeve for the bus ID. Meter ID s #040004-040020 will also need to be hooded. We are

hoping to have the signage installed by June 215t as CMBC is looking to implement the stop by June 22nd |
Costs can be charged to CER1210724.
Please let me know if you have any questions.

Thanks

Jobi Tabamo | Transit Designer, Transportation Design Branch
604.829.9860 | jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca
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From: "Traffic Operations" <traffic.operations@vancouver.ca>
To: "Sibley, Marc" <Marc.Sibley@vancouver.ca>
"Hatton, Rommel" <Rommel.Hatton@vancouver.ca>
"Sandhu, Bhapinder" <Bhapinder.Sandhu@vancouver.ca>
CC: 'Traffic - Temporary Permit Decals" <Traffic.Decals@vancouver.ca>
"Tabamo, Jobi" <Jobi.Tabamo@yvancouver.ca>
Date: 7/20/2020 10:19:20 AM
Subject: WO#1220122; TO Sign Install / TDB - Cordova St
Attachments: #58125 - Meter Installation with Patio - layout.pdf

WO#1220122 created for this request from Jobi Tabamo.
Paperwork has been delivered to TO Office for review.
Charge #CER1210724.

Any issues let us know.

Thanks,

Oliver Thomas

Traffic, Electrical Operations & Design Branch City of Vancouver
604.673.8332

From: Tabamo, Jobi

Sent: Monday, July 20, 2020 10:02 AM

To: POps - Supervisor - DL; Traffic Operations; Sirsiris, George

Cc: Sibley, Marc; Hatton, Rommel; Sandhu, Bhapinder; Street Operations (Internal Use)
Subject: 0 Block W Cordova St - #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott) - Meter Installation

Morning Ops,
Please see the attached plan for parking meter installation along the 0 block of W Cordova St. In WO#1210783, we
consolidated bus stops #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott) and #50227 (EB E Cordova FS Carrall St) to NS Carrall to

provide additional queueing area in response to COVID. To infill the parking along E Cordova, we will be installing
parking meters and additional signage to cover the existing bus zones.

Street Ops - Please note that a patio will be installed as part of TEPP (shown in page 1 of 3), please hood the newly
installed single meter once installed to prevent vehicles from trying to park downstream the patio. Would you be able

to provide a timeline for installation? As the TEPP team has mentioned that the patio for this location will be installed
soon.

Costs can be charged to CER1210724.
Please let me know if you have any additional questions.

Thanks,

Jobi Tabamo | Transit Designer, Transportation Design Branch
604.829.9860 | jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca
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2. Type of feedback:
Complaint

3. Feedback regarding:
City Department

4. Department:
Engineering Services

5. Division or Branch Name:
Transportation Design

6. Were any other cases or service requests created as a result of this feedback?
Yes

7. If Yes, provide case number(s) or other relevant details:
101013459573 101013409981

8. (Don't ask, just record - did caller indicate they want a call back?):

Yes

9. Your address:

10. Contact name:

11. Contact number:

12. Email address:

Additional Details:
Please call him back
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| wanted to follow up regarding the temporary stop we ve set up for bus stop #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott) to
accommodate construction and test the improved pedestrian realm west of Abbott. The stop has been
implemented for 2 weeks now and we wanted to collect any feedback CMBC has received from the operators and
/or customers?

Depending on feedback received, we may potentially look at making this a permanent location for the stop. The
temporary location may serve customers closer to the major destination in the neighborhood and so far, the
affected businesses have shared positive feedback regarding the temporary location of the stop.

Please let me know if you’ve received any information and if you have any feedback on this stop as well.
Thank you,

Jobi Tabamo

Transit Design | Transportation Design Branch
City of Vancouver

jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca

This e-mail and any attachments may contain confidential and privileged information. If you are not
the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail, delete this e-mail and
destroy any copies. Any dissemination or use of this information by a person other than the
intended recipient is unauthorized and may be illegal.
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From: "Wall, Les" <Les.Wall@coastmountainbus.com>
To: "Tabamo, Jobi" <Jobi.Tabamo@vancouver.ca>
CC: '"Leong, Michael" <Michael.Leong@vancouver.ca>
"Liew, Tony" <Tony.Liew@coastmountainbus.com>
Date: 10/16/2019 1:39:07 PM
Subject: RE: #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott) - Follow Up

Hi Jobi,

I met with our North Van Operations Committee yesterday and asked them for comment about this stop relocation.
They seem to be ok with it. No issues were brought to my attention.

Les

From: Tabamo, Jobi <Jobi.Tabamo@vancouver.ca>

Sent: Wednesday, October 09, 2019 1:31 PM

To: Liew, Tony <Tony.Liew@coastmountainbus.com>

Cc: Wall, Les <Les.Wall@coastmountainbus.com>; Leong, Michael <Michael.Leong@vancouver.ca>
Subject: #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott) - Follow Up

Hi Tony,

| wanted to follow up regarding the temporary stop we’ve set up for bus stop #58125 (EB W Cordova FS Abbott) to
accommodate construction and test the improved pedestrian realm west of Abbott. The stop has been implemented
for 2 weeks now and we wanted to collect any feedback CMBC has received from the operators and/or customers?

Depending on feedback received, we may potentially look at making this a permanent location for the stop. The
temporary location may serve customers closer to the major destination in the neighborhood and so far, the affected
businesses have shared positive feedback regarding the temporary location of the stop.

Please let me know if you've received any information and if you have any feedback on this stop as well.
Thank you,

Jobi Tabamo

Transit Design | Transportation Design Branch
City of Vancouver

jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca

This e-mail and any attachments may contain confidential and privileged information. If you are not
the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail, delete this e-mail and
destroy any copies. Any dissemination or use of this information by a person other than the
intended recipient is unauthorized and may be illegal.
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Transit Design | Transportation Design Branch
City of Vancouver

jobi.tabamo@vancouver.ca
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From: "Wall, Les" <Les.Wall@coastmountainbus.com>
To: "Thibault, Juliette" <Juliette.Thibault@vancouver.ca>
CC: "Calderoni, Tazio" <tazzio.calderoni@coastmountainbus.com>
"Tabamo, Jobi" <Jobi.Tabamo@yvancouver.ca>
"Leong, Michael" <Michael.Leong@vancouver.ca>
Date: 10/17/2019 2:13:09 PM
Subject: RE: But stop location change

See attached

From: Thibault, Juliette <Juliette.Thibault@vancouver.ca>

Sent: Thursday, October 17, 2019 1:41 PM

To: Tabamo, Jobi <Jobi.Tabamo@vancouver.ca>; Leong, Michael <Michael.Leong@vancouver.ca>; Wall, Les
<Les.Wall@coastmountainbus.com>

Cc: Calderoni, Tazio <tazzio.calderoni@coastmountainbus.com>

Subject: RE: But stop location change

Hi everyone,

Les - could you please confirm with me that stop #50037 is only temporary? The building manager and the resident
| spoke to both seemed to have received notice that the change was going to be made permanent, which is what
their concern is about. If it is not permanent, could you let me know when the stop will be moved back to its
original location?

Jobi and Michael - is it alright with you if | direct the calls | have been getting on this matter to one of you?
| appreciate everyone’s assistance with this matter.

Thank you,
Juliette

From: Wall, Les [mailto:Les.Wall@coastmountainbus.com]
Sent: Thursday, October 17, 2019 11:38 AM

To: Thibault, Juliette

Cc: Calderoni, Tazio; Tabamo, Jobi; Leong, Michael
Subject: RE: But stop location change

Hi Juliette,

Bus stop #58125 EB W Cordova St FS Abbott St was temporarily cancelled and replaced by stop #50037 EB W
Cordova St NS Abbott St at CoV request due to adjacent building construction. The City staff involved in this are
copied on this email.

Les Wall

Transportation Engineering Technologist
Tel: 778.375.6572

Email: les.wall@coastmountainbus.com
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Temporary No Stopping (TNS) and Temporary Special Zone (TSZ) requests must be submitted at minimum 7 business days prior to
proposed start date. If required, Traffic Management Plan must already be approved by Traffic Plan Review at:
Traffic.PlanReview@vancouver.ca

The City of Vancouver acknowledges that it is situated on the unceded traditional territories of the Musqueam, Squamish, and
Tsleil-Waututh peoples.

This e-mail and any attachments may contain confidential and privileged information. If you are not the
intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail, delete this e-mail and destroy any
copies. Any dissemination or use of thisinformation by a person other than the intended recipient is
unauthorized and may beillegal.

This e-mail and any attachments may contain confidential and privileged information. If you are not
the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail, delete this e-mail and
destroy any copies. Any dissemination or use of this information by a person other than the
intended recipient is unauthorized and may be illegal.
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108 W Cordova Hansen Cases

Building Manager:

Hansen SR#

1525125
1525402
1525403
1525536
1525538
1525604
1526330
1526355
1526363
1527002
1527089
1527361
1528172
1528173
1528232
1528234
1528334
1529625
1529632
1530095
1531133
1531451

Pablo
Name

604-343-2601 x 710

Email

* residents received a letter from strata to contact 3-1-1 for concerns over temporary stop

Phone Number

Concerns
congestions and security

safety concerns - believes this area with existing concerns a bus stop makes matters worse

congestions and security

safety concerns

prefers FS location - concerned with litter on the street

security issues

security issues - people are waiting in the lobby for the bus

hard to get in front entrance - people trying to enter lobby to wait for bus

Resolved

Yes
Yes
Yes
Yes
Yes
Yes

Yes
Yes
Yes
Yes
Yes
Yes
Yes
Yes
Yes
Yes
Yes
Yes
Yes
Yes
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